
 
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS, BEACH PROTECTION 
AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

JUNE 3, 2014 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 
 
Tony Gonsalves, Chair     Andy Barnard Co-Chair 
Priscilla Smith, Secretary    Jim Smith 
Mike Bledsoe      Kerry Garrigan 
Susan Walters      Patricia Edgecomb 
Beth Yaccarino     Linda Cheshire, Alt 
 
By motion made, seconded and carried the Minutes from the May meeting were approved. 
By motion made, seconded and carried the Agenda for the June meeting were approved. 
There were no persons to address the committee. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

1. TDA Project, Dick Graham.  This project remains ongoing. 
2. K Ave Sidewalk, Jim Smith.  This project has been completed 
3. Coral Parking, Tony Gonsalves.  This project is on hold. 
4. J – E Beach Access parking, Jim Smith.  This project is on hold. 
5. Installation of remaining signs.  This project has been complete with the exception of 4 

signs that have been misplaced.  They will be installed as soon as the new ones arrive. 
6. Re-define parking spaces on Ft. Fisher Blvd., Jim Smith.  This project is on hold. 
7. Cigarette Butt Sign & Holders installation.  This project has been completed. 
8. Sea Oates, Mike Bledsoe.  The newly planted sea oats are doing very well. 
9. Keep America Beautiful.  Susan Walters. Susan will check with Jennifer O’Keefe regarding 

when the clean-up will be and report back to the Committee. 
10. Turtle Nests. Patricia Edgecomb.  Patricia reported there are no turtle nests at this time. 
11. Brochure update, Kerry Garrigan reported the new brochures have been completed.  As 

the disbursement of funds were not approved by Council, Tony will present the request 
to Council at their next meeting. 

12. Trash pick-up schedule on the beach.  Beth will obtain the schedule and supply the 
information to the committee. 

13. Budget requests.  This has been completed. 
14. K Ave cross roads signage.  This in in progress.  The signs are presently being made. 
15. Chairpersons committee meeting.  Clifton & Kerry.  Kerry was unable to attend. 
16. Grant for beach access. This is in progress and will enable both I and E Ave accesses to be 

updated and improved. 
17. Goals for 2014 &2015.  These have not changed. 

 



 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

a. Parking with Third Ave access.  There is a privately owned lot located between Third 
Avenue and Ft. Fisher Blvd.  The Town has contacted the owner for permission to use the 
lot for beach parking.  After much discussion the Owners agreed to let the town use the 
lot for parking for the amount of $7500.00 for four (4) months.  The Town will contribute 
$2000.00 and the businesses in the area who will benefit from this additional parking 
have agreed to contribute the balance.   This will generate about 54 new spaces. 

b. Pat Edgecomb advised the committee she will not be able to attend any meeting for the 
next three months.  The committee approved her absence. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 pm.  The next scheduled meeting will be on July 1st at 
4:00PM at the Town Hall. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Priscilla Smith 
 
 
 
  

 


